Minutes April 5, 2006
Board of Public Works and Safety

The Board of Public Works and Safety met for a regular meeting, Wednesday,
April 5, 2006, at 5:00 p.m., in the City Chambers, 3" floor, City Building,
Logansport, Indiana.

Silent Roll Call was taken. Those present were Mayor Fincher, Deputy Mayor
Klinck, & Joe Casalini. City Attorney Burns was also present.

Others present: Building Commissioner Hostetler, Fire Chief McMinn, Cemetery
Sexton Mike Nicholl, and Code Enforcer Officer Hileman.

Media: Kara Bliess, WHZR; Jeff Smith, WSAL; & Dave Kitchell, Pharos Tribune.

Public: Rev. Doug Mankell, Stan Forker, Russell Collins, Rob McMinn, and
Michael Rehiling

Minutes from March 29, 2006, accepted as presented on a vote of 3-0.
Claims of $225,266.83 were approved 3-0.
Old Business:

After stating problems with health and family illness Mike Rehiling was given a 1 week

extension on cleaning up his property located at 717Bringhurst. Mayor Fincher
stated that it is the last opportunity.

New Business:

% Code Enforcer Officer Hileman presented her weekly report. Recommendation
to the Logansport Board of Public Works and Safety for cleanup action was approved
on a vote of 3-0. The action is against Jeff Murray, 1826 Michigan Ave; and Brian
Bransteter, 521 Bartlett Street. The Logansport Street Department will do the
cleanup; the property owners are ordered to pay $250.00 per hour for cleanup, $50.00
administration fee and a $50.00 fine. This report was accepted on a vote of 3-0.

¢ Building Commissioner Hostetler presented his weekly report. His
department has collected $214.00 in various fees during the past week.
Certificate of Occupancy was issued to: 112 Burlington Ave, Suenos,
1317 North Street, Judy Clark; and 715 Plum Street, Richard Enyeart.
Order to Appear report is continued to gather more information as
needed for notification. Condemnation was lifted from properties
located at 1317 North Street and 715 Plum Street. This report was
accepted on a vote of 3-0.

¢ Rob McMinn, 35 W. Columbia Street, was granted permission to hold
a Block Party for the Cross-wind UMC on June 10, 2006, from 5:00 to
9:00 p.m. The event area will take place on 4™ Street between the
streets of Market and Melbourne. The event is free and open to the
public. There will be games, food, and live music.



% Rev. Doug Mankell, Calvary Presbyterian Church, was granted
permission to use city streets for the Annual Race for Grace 5K Race.
The event will take place Saturday, June 24, 2006 from 7:00 to 10:00
a.m. Stan Forker of REACT will manage traffic control. Most of the
race will be run on Spear Street. A route map was presented.
Insurance responsibility has been filed with the Mayor’s Office.

Board Member Comments:

Mayor Fincher noted that Mr. Russell Collins was present to review last weeks’
findings on the towing regulations. Mayor Fincher apologized for not gathering
the information needed and asked Mr. Collins to return next week.

Deputy Mayor Klinck announced SUCCEED 2006 will host the Entrepreneurial
Fair at the Century Career Center on Saturday April 8" from 9 to 11:30.
Showcased at the fair will be displays by middle and high school students. The
Fair is free.

Gary Hostetler informed the Board that property located at 18 Eel River Ave has
been sold.

Visitor Comments:
There being no other business before The Board of Public Works and Safety.

Adjournment: 5: 25 p.m.
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